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Dear Neighbors: 
  I can’t believe that a year has gone by. It has 
been an amazing year and I would like to 
thank you our many neighbors who supported 
our meetings and activities during the 2016-

2017 year. We are very appreciative. I would also like to thank 
our Board of Trustees and Committee Chairs for their 
leadership and dedication to NANA this year:  Dana Wynn, 
Michael Caporale, Tiffani Tribble, Steve Megerle, Jennifer 
Cronk, Carolyn Gillman, Michelle Baxter, Emily Harten, 
Pauline Daly, Maura Wolf and John Jones. I would also be 
remiss if I did not thank our NANA News Editor, Charlene 
Morse and our Immediate Past President, Hanne Larsen for 
her advice and counsel. 
 

  Our Annual Meeting will take place on Sunday, May 21, 
2017 at The Belvedere, 3900 Rose Hill Ave., Cincinnati, 
OH 45229. We will be in the community room off the lobby. 
Park along Rose Hill and Beechwood. The majority of our 
meeting agenda will be focused on updating NANA’s Master 
Plan so we will need you in attendance to obtain your input 
and ideas! 
 

  Finally, it is my sincere hope that during the 2017-2018 year, 
we will see an increase in neighborhood participation.  
NANA will only be as strong as our committed and engaged 
neighbors. We have a lot to do so come join us. See you 
around the neighborhood! 
 

  Marvin Masterson   

56TH NANA ANNUAL MEETING 
SUNDAY, MAY 21, 2017 

 
 

THE BELVEDERE 
3900 ROSE HILL AVENUE  

 

3:00 TO 5:00 P.M. 
 
 

N 
ANA’s 2017-2018 Nominating 
Committee comprised of Chair Tiffani N. 
Tribble (Barker), Jan Banks (Barry Ln.), JR 
Foster (Avon Fields), Carolyn Gillman 

(Red Bud) and Kim Tatum (Revel Ct.) is pleased to 
announce the proposed slate of officers:   
 

2017/2018 NANA Board of Trustees 
President:   

Marvin Masterson  (Red Bud Pl) 
 

1st Vice President:   
Tiffani Tribble  (Barker) 

2nd Vice President: 
Michael Caporale  (Avondale Ave) 

3rd Vice President:  
Yvonne Fender  (Glenwood) 

Recording Secretary: 
Carolyn Gillman  (Red Bud) 

Corresponding Secretary:   
Jennifer Cronk  (Mitchell Ave) 

Treasurer:   
Steve Megerle  (Rose Hill Ave) 

 

AGENDA 
 

 

● Election of Officers 
● City Monthly Reports (Police, Fire) 
● Annual Committee Reports 
● Please join us as we kick off the N. Avondale 

Master Plan Update. Following the Annual 
Meeting we will work with staff from the City 
of Cincinnati’s Department of City Planning to 
begin this process. Help us imagine N. 
Avondale 20 years from now. This session will 
last for approximately one hour. We hope to 
see you there!  (see page 2 for more info) 

 
 

VISIT WITH YOUR FRIENDS & NEIGHBORS  
LIGHT REFRESHMENTS 

A Party in the ParkA Party in the ParkA Party in the ParkA Party in the Park    
 

We love our neighborhood and our neighbors and 
what better way to celebrate than to have a party!  
Let’s plan together to make it great. All you have to 
do is come and enjoy!  So, hold that date… it’s 
Sunday June 11th from 4 to 8pm. 
 

The event kicks off at 4pm with special music and 
activities for the kids. Zach Morgan will play live 
from 4pm till 5 pm and I’m sure you won’t want 
your kids to miss his performance. Cincinnati Circus 
will be there with a bounce house, face painting, 
magic and more.  What fun! 
 

Starting at 5pm and running until 8pm, the 
headliner act, Swan, will be performing danceable 
pop music to “get your motor running,” so be  

 



NANA COMMITTEE NANA COMMITTEE NANA COMMITTEE NANA COMMITTEE 

UPDATESUPDATESUPDATESUPDATES 

BEAUTIFICATION 
 

Thanks again to all of you that came out to support the 
Cleanup efforts earlier this month, 4/1 and 4/8. The park 
Cleanup on Saturday 4/29 at Seasongood Square Park to 
support Cincinnati Parks & our neighborhood parks was 
cancelled due to the major thunderstorms. 
Thanks again to the University of Cincinnati Chi Omega 
sorority that came out to work the major Cleanup in North 
Avondale on April 1st. All 110 of them. The group was 
very productive, engaging in conversation and willing and 
ready to get to work. Litter and debris were cleared along 
the major roads and corridors that feed our neighborhood. 
We also extended into both Avondale and Paddock Hills 
on our Cleanup days to further assist with the awful 
problem of litter.  
We are especially thankful that the North Avondale 
Recreation Center was available for our use on April 1st,  
and the assistance of the staff and Blake Williams for 
shuttling students in the Recreation van to all of the 
strategic spots. All of us should stop and thank the staff for 
their assistance in our community health and spirit. We 
cannot thank you enough. 
The following week, 4/8, we had a Great American 
Cleanup co-sponsored with UC's Environmental 
Community Organization (ECO) with students from UC's 
Aerospace Engineering and students and families from 
Xavier University for their Community Action Day. 
During this Cleanup the areas of concentration were our 
secondary streets and our Business Corridor too. Some 
students helped Richard Jackson and Mary Piper with 
spreading mulch at their beautiful community gardens at 
Dana & Victory. 
The neighborhood Cleanups would not be possible if Keep 
Cincinnati Beautiful and The ToolBank did not exist. We 
owe PNC Bank a kind thank you for sponsorship of free 
tool rental.  
So, in short all of the services that I named, we owe a great 
deal of thanks to: 
Cincinnati Recreation 
C e n t e r ,  K e e p 
Cincinnati Beautiful, 
and The ToolBank. 
The neighborhood 
Cleanups would also 
not be possible without 

our awesome community volunteers: Jan and Bob Banks, Nina 
and Mike Caporale, Carolyn Gillman, Teresa Harten, John 
Hassel, Bridget McComas, Jane Sillet, Ann and Stan Wong, 
John Jones, Marvin Masterson, J. Miles Wolf, Tyler Wolf, 
Hanne Larsen and Cyril with your beautiful daughter Miss 
Louise, Mark Schuller, Jennifer Cronk, and Karen Powell. A 
special thank you to Michelle Edwards of Councilmember 
Smitherman's office who was a great team leader for an entire 
clean-up, and Tianna Brown who came from Walnut Hills to 
serve pizza to the students. Thank you all so much! Maura 
Wolf thank you for all of your help with the neighborhood 
Cleanups; your help was tremendous.  
Thanks again to all of my family, friends and neighbors. 
 

 

Emily Harten, Chair  
 

To pay the Parks to maintain the flower pots along Reading 
Road, we are taking donations for 2017. Please consider 
helping with a tax deductible donation so we can continue 
making our neighborhood beautiful and adding value to YOUR 
property!!! You can make a donation online at: 
northavondalecincinnati.com/donate/ and check Other and 
put: flower pots or you can mail a donation in the enclosed 
Dues Return Envelope. Put Beautification and the amount 
after Directed Donation For.  
 

Thank you!  
 

Beth Ewing Flower Pot Fundraising Chair 
 

BLOCK WATCH and LAW & SAFETY 
 
 

Just FYI, three car windows were broken into on Rose Hill and 
Beechwood. Other streets in the North Avondale area are 
experiencing car break-in's, one on Clinton Springs, one on 
Parker Place, bike taken from front porch on Barry, purse 
stolen from a house on Mitchell, attempted break-in on 
Gholson.  
Please continue to be vigilant (don’t keep valuables in your car) 
and keep Officer Lori Hamann informed, her email is 
lori.hamann@cincinnati-oh.gov. You can also reach out to 
cgillmanwhhs@gmail.com NANA Block Watch and 
flybye@zoomtown.com  NANA Law & Safety or call the 

NANA Voice Mail at 401.5356 
 

Carolyn Gillman Block Watch Chair  
Michelle Baxter, Law & Safety Chair 

 
 

STRATEGIC DEVELOPMENT  
 

Master Plan Update: Do you have ideas on how to improve 
our community? Join us during the annual meeting to start the 
process of updating the NA master plan with City of Cincinnati 
Department of Planning representative Stacey Hoffman. Our 
Steering Committee is forming with representation from 
residents, businesses and community assets/partners (such as 
Xavier University, the Police Department, etc.) If you would 
like to participate in the Master Plan Update Committee, and 
can’t come to the Annual Meeting, please contact me at 
nanacincinnati@gmail.com.    

Ian Smith, Chair, Master Plan Update Committee 
 

(Continued on page 3) 
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(Continued  From Committee Updates –page 2)  
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(Continued from page 1) 

Caporale, (who each provided letters of support), co-Chair 
Tiffani N. Tribble, NABA Trustee Mary Patton and all of the 
many businesses and community partners. Last, but not least, 
thank  you  to  J  Miles  Wolf  for  donating  photography 
services.  

All of the above projects will benefit from participation from 
NANA members to maximize community success. Please 
consider volunteer ing by contact ing us at 
nanacincinnati@gmail.com. You can make a difference!  

Tiffani N. Tribble and Maura Wolf, Co-Chairs Strategic 
Development Committee  

 

CINCY NEIGHBORHOOD GAMES – They’re Back! 
 

I’m sure everyone remembers the CINCY Neighborhood 
Games (CNG) that was held last summer where North 
Avondale came in 4th out of the 52 neighborhoods in 
Cincinnati. The original plan was to have the event every 4 
years just like the Olympics. Well, due to popular demand 
the CNG are coming back in 2018 – two years earlier than 
expected. 
The goal is to have some elimination games in 2018.  
Planning is still underway. CNG will have a tent at North 
Avondale Party in the Park on Sunday June 11. Stop by to 
learn more or contact Ken. We’ll even have some demos 
where you can participate. 
I will not be able to be the North Avondale Captain for the 
next round so we are looking for someone to step in and run 
the North Avondale events.  I will be around to coach and 
show you around.  It was a lot of fun work for me these past 
18 months.  You are guaranteed to have fun as well. 

Ken Brawner, (former) Captain 

 
3864 Reading - Rubel Property: NANA/NABA/
CNBDU (Cincinnati Neighborhood Business District 
United) voted unanimously to re-purpose $30,000 in grant 
funding to help stabilize this historically significant 
property. The Rubel Property was designed by renowned 
architect Samuel Hannaford. Located in our Business 
District, it is eligible for grant funding for a business or 
mixed-use (residential/offices/business). With the $30,000 
re-purpose of NANA/NABA’s grant funding to the 
Landbank, they agree to retain title, stabilize the property, 
and to consult with NANA/NABA on the sale and 
redevelopment of the property. ATTN: Contact us if you 
are interested at nanacincinnati@gmail.com. We thank Ed 
Cunningham of Building and Inspections, Megan Meyer 
and Susan Thomas of the Port Authority/Landbank, and 
SSRG (Structural Systems Repair Group) for providing 
bids for stabilization.   

2-acre  City-Owned  Vacant  Lot  Redevelopment  at 
Reading and Paddock: The City informed us that they 
are postponing drafting and releasing an RFP (Request for 
Proposals) for developers until 9/2017. We are consulting 
with  Councilmember  Christopher  Smitherman  (who 
sponsored the $750,000 gap funding for site development) 
to see if he can help expedite the process. 

North Avondale Gateway Sign at the Dana Triangle: 
NANA voted unanimously to approve the sign design and 
location, with an autumn 2017 target completion date. 
Many thanks to our Gateway team: Richard Jackson, Mary 
Piper, Hanne Loken Larsen, J Miles Wolf, Amy Harten, 
and City of Cincinnati DOTE representatives Laura Martin 
and Jeff Stein. 

Traffic  Calming:  at  the  intersection  of  Reading  and 
Paddock Roads and along Reading was submitted as an 
NBDIP  grant  request.  (see  below)  Michael  Moore, 
Director, City DOTE Department indicated a traffic study 
at the intersection of Mitchell and Vine is on the City’s "to-
do" list. Contact Ken Brawner for questions. 

Spring 3-season Banners Along Reading Road and 
Clinton Springs were spruced up and re-installed and 
funded  by  NABA,  through  City  of  Cincinnati 
Neighborhood Business District Support Funds.  Many 
thanks to Jennifer Cronk who helped manage the project.  

Neighborhood  Business  District  Improvement 
Program  (NBDIP):  We  are  excited  to  report  that 
applications were submitted by the due date, 4/21/17, for 
Traffic Calming Designs and Façade Improvements, both 
safety  enhancement  projects.  Many  thanks  to  Michael 
Caporale,  Bryant  Walker,  and  Julie  Zimmerman  who 
helped write and submit the requests. Also, special thanks 
to Michelle Baxter and CPD Captain Mack, District Four 
Commander,  and  Autumn  Morris  for  supplying  the 
necessary traffic accident information. Thank you to all 
those  supporting  the  applications,  including  NANA, 
President  Marvin Masterson,  NABA, President  Michael 

 
 

prepared to let it all hang out. The food trucks will 
be in position and NANA will be selling beer, wine, 
cold water and soft drinks to fuel your activities.   
 

Cincinnati games will have a tent there with fun 
activities for all ages and for adults there will be a 
wine bottle ring toss that, with a little bit of skill, 
can net you a bottle of fine wine to take home. 
 

So, remember to save the date, Sunday June 11th 
from 4pm to 8pm and let’s party! 



FUN WITH YOUR 

NEIGHBORS 
 

�Zion Baptist Summer Enrichment Program 

����ZION Baptist Church Children and Youth MUSIC 
MINISTRY retreat presents Bishop Todd O’Neal, 
facilitator Saturday, May 20  

Zion Baptist Church, 630 Glenwood Ave. 
Registration and breakfast will begin at 8 am 
The retreat will focus on: 
•Providing an opportunity to learn the importance of 
praise and worship 

•Teaching biblical principals regarding praise and 
worship  

•Helping children and youth understand god is the 
heart of our worship 

•Growing in spiritual maturity 
Ministry Leaders will teach praise dance and mime. Lunch 

will be provided by the youth.  A musical concert and talent 
show at 2 pm to celebrate with family and 
friends.  
No FEE 
Please contact Linda Davis at 513.751.8608 to 
register your church or individuals by May 13, 
2017 or to ask questions. We look forward to 
your participation. 
Linda Davis and Sherrie Turner, Music Ministry Eric V. 
Oliver, Minister of Music, Rev. Elaine Stubblefield, Youth 
Coordinator Minister Cheryl D. Grant, Sunday School 
Superintendent Rev. James H. Cantrell, Pastor  
Zion Baptist Church 630 Glenwood Avenue 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
�FC Tickets Can Benefit the Library 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

�Cincinnati Art Museum 
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NEW NEIGHBORS 

 

• Kelley Elizabeth & Diola Bagayoko at 731 S Fred 
Shuttlesworth  

• James  Madden at 660 Glenwood Ave 
• Jesse Risch at 869 Hutchins Ave  
• Veronica R Allen at 3372 Reading Rd  
• Ikota Inc to 3736 Washington Ave 
• Darrick Boston at 205 Clinton Springs Ave 
• Deutsche Bank National Trust Company Tr at 530 

Clinton Springs Ave 
• Cincinnati Capital Partners 251 Llc at 3981 Lowry Ave 
• Hd Properties Llc at 3900 Rose Hill Ave 

AROUND THE  

NEIGHBORHOOD 
 

� Clinton Hills Swim Club 
The summer will soon be here and summer fun means 
the Clinton Hills Swim Club at 53 Clinton Springs Ave. 
View their video https://youtu.be/AfZl7V1-Np0 or go 
to their website: clintonhills.com or their Facebook page 
for more information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

FROM YOUR 

NEIGHBORS 
 

�LITTLE FREE LIBRARY  
North Avondale 
now has its very 
first chartered Little 
Free Library! The 
library is located at 
835 E Mitchell 
Avenue.  The goal 
of a Little Free 
Library is simple: 
" B u i l d i n g 
C o m m u n i t y , 
Sparking Creativity, 
Inspiring Readers." 
I t ' s  a  f r e e , 
community-driven 
library that seeks to 
m a k e  b o o k s 
a c c e s s i b l e  t o 

all.  Each library has a steward that maintains it. The 
community is encouraged to take a book, and/or leave a 
book. Book donations are welcome, and any donations or 
questions can be directed to the steward, Jennifer Cronk 
(jennifercronk@hotmail.com). The hope is that it will be 
a gift to the community, and will get North Avondale 
reading! 
 

�GIVE YOUR FAMILY THE WORLD -- HOST AN 
EXCHANGE STUDENT 
AFS is looking for host families for high school 
exchange students for the 2017-18 school year. Students 
from around the globe arrive mid-August and stay until 
late June 2018. A few stay for a semester, August-
January. Our students have had great experiences at 
WHHS, Clark Montessori and SCPA.  If you are 
interested in learning more, check out www.afsusa.org, 
or search for students to host at AFS' “meet the 
students” feature at this link: http://www.afsusa.org/
host-family/our-students. For information, contact 
Georgia Moore at damoores3@fuse.net or (513) 
961.2592. 
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FROM THE CITY  

IN MEMORIAM 
�Wilford "Bill" Cameron Stevens Jr., (Red Bud) age 74, 

loving husband of Rita M. 
Stevens for 46 years, passed 
away Monday April 10, 2017. 
Mr. Stevens served in the 
United States Marine Corps and 
attended and graduated from 
the Ohio State University and 
retired from Norfolk Southern 
Corporation before pursuing 
international railroad consulting in Peru, Brazil, Alaska 
and Romania. He was a member at Mt. Carmel Baptist 
Church, Bluefield Elks Lodge #269 and President of 
North Avondale Neighborhood Association. Beloved 
father of Wilford C. (Gina) Stevens II and the late 
Melissa (Mandy) Stevens. Proud grandfather of three, 
Samantha, Lexi and Will. Brother of Dr. Robert R. (Ruth) 
Stevens. His funeral was April 13. Memorials suggested 
to Pancreatic Cancer Action Network (www.pancan.org). 
Online guestbook at www.strawserfuneralhome.com.  
Editors note: Bill was the most positive, lovely 

person who served as NANA president with 

wonderful leadership.  He will be missed. 



 

NORTH AVONDALE MONTESSORI   
363.3900 ● 615 Clinton Springs 

www.namrockets.org 
 

May Events 
11 - Transition Night and new K Night - 7pm - Cafetorium 
11-12 - Annual Mother's Day Flower Sale 
12 - Dance recital - 6pm - Cafetorium 
13 - Pancake Breakfast - 9am to Noon - Cafetorium 
17 - Spring Concert - 6pm - Gym 
22-25 - Book Fair Sale! Media Center 
24 - Grade 6 recognition ceremony - 6pm - Gym 
25 - Field Day! (Last Day for Students) 
26 - Closing Day for NAM-Staff 
 
NAM Foundation Food Truck Event Rocks! 
 

The NAM Foundation (NAMF) hosted their annual April 
Food Truck event on Saturday, April 15. Five food truck 
vendors participated in the food truck competition. "We had a 
wide variety of food for our community to purchase. 
Everything from cheese sandwiches to Popsicles," said 
Principal Lewis. 
 

The purpose of the event is to raise money for our NAMF and 
to build our school community," said NAMF President, Kami 
Hill. The NAMF has hosted the event for the past four years 
and everyone had a delightful time. "I love coming to the event 
and dancing to the music," said Phillip, NAM Student. Guests 
not only had food and drinks, but children were able to 
participate in a number of activities. Face painting,  two 
bounce houses, and dancing on the playground were huge hits 
among the students and adults. "Our DJ, Mr. Hill, did an 
excellent job encouraging students and adults to dance to the 
music. All participants had a great time," said Principal Lewis. 
 

The food truck competition was won by Street Pops (3720 
Vine, St. Bernard). Street Pops served a wide variety of 
Popsicles and were a crowd favorite. "The best popsicle I ever 
had," said NAM student, Makayla!  
 

Planning for next year's event has already 
begun. "We have a few new ideas we are 
going to implement next year that we 
believe our community will really love. I am 
excited to get things moving for next year," 
said President Hill. 

 

 
 

Roger Lewis, Principal 
 

SOUTH AVONDALE ●636 PROSPECT PLACE  
●363.5500 ●savondale.cps-k12.org 
 

South Avondale (North Avondale’s Neighborhood 

school) is a strong advocate for servicing the whole child and 

believes that students' emotional, social, physical, and mental 

needs must be met in order for children to excel 

academically. The staff at South Avondale is committed to 

the growth of the student as well. They believe that all 

children should be treated with respect and understanding. 

The learning environment of the school is supportive, 

creative, and designed to develop a strong mastery of the 

basic skills of learning.  

 
THE NEW SCHOOL MONTESSORI  

(TNSM) 
281.7999 ● 3 Burton Woods Lane  
www.newschoolmontessori.com 

 
Just as musicians are inspired by each others’ work, 
borrowing phrases and musical innovations that move them, 
artists also learn from each others’ techniques and 
interpretations of nature, light and lines. New School 
Montessori kindergartners held an art show this spring 
showcasing their own work that was inspired by Kandinsky, 
Monet, Picasso, Kahlo, van Gogh, Basquiat, and even the 
cave paintings of Lascaux. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The kindergartners’ process included learning about the life 
and work of each artist. They visited the Cincinnati Art  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Museum where they studied brush strokes, the treatment of 
light and artists’ use of color. They put themselves in 
different settings, like painting while lying on their backs as 
Frida Kahlo did after her accident. They also mimicked cave 
painters by limiting their pigment choices and by creating 
their own cave drawings in a dimly lit basement room. In 
some cases, students created art together as a group project 
on canvas. Enjoy these samples of their inspired and inspiring 
work. 

Ann Baumgardner, Communications Director  
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PARKS & RECREATION 
 

�North Avondale Recreation Center ● 617 Clinton Springs 
Ave. ● 961.1584 

Hours: Monday—Thursday: 9:30 am to 9:00 pm, 
Friday: 11:00 am to 9:00 pm Closed Saturday 
and Sunday except for scheduled classes.  

• Summer Day Camp open registration still has a few spots. 
Visit: cincyrec.org to sign up. 

Jaime Stryker, D.T., D. 
Karate 
Academic Success is a #1 GOAL for every student! 

Seven Star Dragons Karate is proud to announce students K-12, 
Academic achievements were recognized in a special 
presentation on April 27, 2017. We will look forward to sharing 
this event in the next issue. Students K-6, pictured above will 
receive an A Team award for making straight A's during the 
school year 2016-2017 that train at the North Avondale 
Recreation Center. Our Special guest, Attorney/Sensei Eric 
Cook is the sponsor for the A team awards.  Most importantly, 
Students that made honor roll or have shown Academic 
Improvement will be honored with special awards, sponsored by 
SSD Karate.  
 

Academic Success * Art Museum  
Dress to Kill exhibition was featured at the Cincinnati Arts 
Museum and our dojo visited on March 30, 2017. The exhibition 
introduces Japanese samurai culture and arts from the 16th-19th 
centuries. This was an educational and team bonding experience. 
We had a wonderful time! 
 

Academic Success * PKC Region 7 News 

Congrats to 15 team members who were honored at The 
PKC region 7 awards ceremony on April 29, 2017 in 
Louisville, KY. These students have competed at karate 
tournaments and are rated in the top 10 in their rank and 
age categories out of competitors from Tennessee, Indiana, 
KY and Ohio. A special Congratulations to; Miranda 
Hartnell, Layah Clark, Daven Gibson, Jared Belmont and 
Kevin Hartnell for earning top honors, 1st place!  
 

Terrell Davis 

ABOUT YOUR 

NEIGHBORS  

 
 

�Pierce Lucias Keating Crawford was born to Sean 
Patrick and Colleen Margaret Keating-Crawford, of 
4253 Rose Hill Ave., on Sunday, April 16, 2017. Pierce 
was 20.5" in length and weighed 7lbs and 7.8oz at 
birth. 
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Homeless People In Need 
 

If you see people who appear to be homeless and in need, 
print this and give it to them. 

 



 

City Complaint/Request Hotline 591.6000 
 5916000.com 
N.A. Neighborhood Officer Lori Hamann  569 8679 
   lori.hamann@cincinnati-oh.gov 
Neighborhood Liaison Sgt. Neack  569.8655 
 douglas.neack@cincinnati-oh.gov 
Police District 4     569.8600 
Nonemergency Police    765.1212 
To just make a crime report (no police visit) 352.2960 

To learn about Crime in Cincinnati visit: Crimereports.com 
          Spotcrime.com 
Truancy Hotline  363.0003  
Track property code violations: 

         http://cagisperm.hamilton-co.org/cpop/ 
Nexdoor Neighbor Site:                           http://nextdoor.com 
Request City Services          5916000.com 
Request A Recycling Cart   591.6000 
Report Air Odors 24/7.     946.7777 
Where to Recycle Different Things http://earth911.com/ 

NANA EXECUTIVE BOARD, COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

President: Marvin Masterson Marvinhmasterson@gmail.com Beautification: Emily Harten   emharten@aol.com 

1st VP & Property Code: Dana Winn:  nanacincinnati@gmail.com Block Watch: Carolyn Gillman cgillmanwhhs@gmail.com 

2nd VP: Michael Caporale varicap@mac.com Law & Safety: Michelle Baxter flybye@zoomtown.com 

3rd VP: Tiffani N. Tribble  tribbltn@gmail.com Neighborhood Issues: John Jones jwjphoenix@gmail.com 

Cor. Sec.: Jennifer Cronk jennifercronk@hotmail.com  Rental Housing: Pauline Daly 751.8334 

  Rec Secretary: Carolyn Gillman 
 

Treasurer: Steve Megerle 

fvpgillman@aol.com  
 

sjm4880@aol.com 

Strategic Development:  
Maura Wolf 

maurawolf100@gmail.com 

Cincinnati’s Best Address with: Beautiful Homes, Great Neighbors & Civic Passion  

 

NANA CALENDAR  

• Sunday, May 21, NANA Annual Meeting, 3:00 to 5:00pm, The Belvedere, 3900 Rose Hill Ave.  

• Thursday, May 4, June 8 & July 6, NANA Education/Rental Housing Meeting, 1:30 pm, District 4 Police 
Station 4150 Reading Road  

• Tuesday, June 14, NANA General Meeting, 7:00 pm, North Avondale Recreation Center, 617 Clinton Springs Ave 
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IS THIS YOUR FIRST NANA NEWS? 
 

�If you do not already receive a monthly email 
newsletter  and would like to: 

 

• go to northavondalecincinnati.com and click on 
Sign Up For Our Newsletter on the right hand 
side 

• or email nanacincinnati@gmail.com  
• or pay an extra $10 with your dues to have your 

newsletter mailed via the US Postal Service.  
 
To view past newsletters, you can go to 
northavondalecincinnati.com, Newsletters and pick 
the year and month, view and enjoy! 

NABA 
 

The North Avondale Business Association (NABA) 
represents the collective interests of North Avondale 
businesses to the City of Cincinnati and acts as a pooled 
knowledge source for the many small business owners of 
the neighborhood. NABA works collaboratively with 
NANA and the City of Cincinnati, planning and funding 
community projects to achieve our mutual goals, making 
North Avondale a great place to establish and grow small 
business. Join us at our next meeting Tuesday, May 30, 
2017, 7pm, 938 Avondale Ave.  
 
The 2017 NABA Board of Trustees: 

Michael Caporale, President 
David Emery, Vice President 
J. Miles Wolf, Treasurer 
Vanessa Wong 
Tim Harkavy 
Tyler Wolf 
Lavetta Lewis 
Mary Patton 
Brynn Walden 
 

Michael Caporale, President 

 

History In Your Own Backyard is an interesting site that 
shows many historical properties via videos and pictures 

visit http://www.historyinyourownbackyard.com/ 


